BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS ADVISORY MEETING
November 12, 2024
MEMBERS Attending: Chairman - Todd Swanson, Troy Winkleman, Steve Rudnicki, Jim Simpson, and Dennis Lutes

OTHERS: Andrew Thompson, Erin Schuster, and Dan Hogg (code inspector)

MINUTES:    A motion to approve the minutes to the 8 October meeting was made by Troy Winkleman and seconded by Steve Rudnicki.  The motion was passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:
Andrew provided an update of on-going, and past projects, as well as the activities of the Village DPW departments.  Regarding the future work at the WPCF, Andrew advised the Village is waiting on notice of grant funding to proceed with this work.  Andrew noted the EDA grant application was completed and submitted. 

Andrew updated information on Electric Dept. projects.  Andrew indicated he is expecting to receive the bid specs for the new transformers soon.  He intends to put them out for bid ASAP.  Andrew also noted that bids for new circuit switches would be before the Village Board for approval at their next meeting.  He expected the low bidder to get the award. 

Regarding the study for a second primary feeder to the Village, Andrew advised the grant application for the NYSERDA grant was submitted last month.  He expected to hear back about an award by the end of the year.  Andrew also continues to wait for notice on EFC grant application for projects on the Water System Master Plan, prepared by MRB. 
 
Regarding the foundation wall of the pumphouse in the gorge, Erin indicated H&K has completed the emergency work to repair the wall deterioration and cracking.  They did a good job completing the work in four days. 
 
Andrew updated the progress on the manhole replacement project at Growers.  He indicated that Kingsview had started the boring under the RR on Monday (11th) and anticipated completing contract work by the end of November.  
The CGR report and recommendations is still a topic Andrew wants to address. We will discuss key recommendations next month.   
Regarding the fiber-optic owner/operator issue and the NYS Connect All Grant, Andrew advised he is waiting to hear on the grant application.  
Regarding the electric rate increase the request was reviewed by the PSC, an exit conference was held, and a rate increase has been approved slightly less than requested.  Andrew noted the expected rate increase would be January 1, 2025.    
Regarding the Drinking Water Source Protection Plan, Erin advised that Sarah Swinko, Southern Tier West, had completed the revised plan to meet DEC’s new format.  Erin also noted that the property owner west of the reservoir would be willing to allow a 100’ easement to act as a buffer zone to the water supply source.   
Regarding the Welch building special use permit, Andrew noted the Village had developed a plan to offset some of the north side business electric load with an estimated cost of $130K.  This cost would be identified to the developer as a project cost to them.
Dennis Lutes noted that there was a meeting with Swim NY, related to the grant for the pool rehab.  Paperwork is to be completed as a first step.  Dennis also introduced Dan Hogg as the new Village code enforcement rep.  He will be looking at conducting inspections on public buildings.  He can be reached at 716-954-0159.
 REVIEW OF DEPARTMENT HEADS:
Public Works – Holt St. water main replacement continues with service connections.  Leaf pickup throughout Village.  Andrew noted there were 3 new employees.
Electric Dept. – Reconductoring Academy St. from Grove to Hardenburg continues. Need more new poles.  Working on tree trimming. 
Water Dept. – Operations, lead service line inspections report submitted to EPA/DEC. Flushing hydrants.
Sewer Dept. – Operations, looking to fill mechanic position.
NEW BUSINESS/OPEN DISCUSSION: Andrew noted the Village was awarded a $90K grant from Amer. Power Asso. DEED program to monitor power on distribution lines. 
Steve Rudnicki made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Troy Winkleman and unanimously passed.
There will be no meeting in December.  The next Advisory Board meeting was scheduled for 14 January 2025, at 6:30. 
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